KURE BEACH SHORELINE ACCESS AND PARKING COMMITTEE OCTOBER 7, 2008

The meeting was called to order at 5:00 PM at the Town Hall with the following in attendance:

Tony Gonsalves, Chair

Sandra Whaley

Jim Smith

Pat Smith

Also attending:

Mayor Mac Montgomery, Liaison

Priscilla Smith

By motion made, seconded and carried the Agenda was adopted with one change, adding I Avenue restrooms & parking.

By motion made, seconded and carried the minutes of the September 2nd meeting was adopted.

OLD BUSINESS:

- 1. Solar lighting at Beach Accesses. This item is being put on hold until the committee received Michelle's report.
- 2. J. Avenue. Permanent restroom, new walkway & Lifeguard quarters have been presented to Council. This has not been disapproved. The Council is waiting for the CAMA representatives reply.
- 3. Regarding the restroom facilities being discussed, Tony showed a sketch relating to how the restrooms will be created. The first restroom that should be done is the one at Eakes Park. Mayor Mac Montgomery will draft a letter to the Commander regarding this project and the Committee will contact Philip Humphrey of Sawyer Architects.
- 4. K Ave West. This project is on hold.
- 5. Repair of existing Boardwalk. This project is on hold.
- 6. Meeting between SLAP, CAMA & MPO. The meeting with the Parking committee and CAMA should be in two parts. The committee will try to set up a meeting on Oct. 21st at 4:00 PM at the Town Hall and on Oct. 23rd at 4:00 PM. K Ave. will be discussed at these meetings.

7. I Ave. rest room and parking is also under discussion. The committee would like to present all restroom locations to council at the same time. Jim and Pat Smith will head the restroom poject and will report to committee their findings.

NEW BUSINESS:

- 1. Parking for the Eakes Area is on hold awaiting information from MPO.
- 2. Then next SLAP meeting will be held on November 5th at the Town Hall at 4:00 PM.
- 3. Additional member. At present the committee is short two (2) members and could also use an alternate member to cover when a permanent member is unable to attend.
- 4. Beach Crossovers. Sandi will check out the 18 crossovers and advise the committee of which ones could use upgrading and extensions.

CURRENT PROJECTS:

- 1. Atlantic Ave Boardwalk changes. The Beautification Committee presented SLAP with a proposal they which to present to CAMA. By motion made, seconded and carried SLAP approved of making this presentation.
- 2. New entrance to Corral Parking Lot. This is on hold pending MPO.
- 3. Parking pattern changes. This is on hold until summer months.
- 4. Implementation of B1 parking plan. This is on hold pending MPO.

The meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next scheduled meeting will be on November 5, 2008 at the Town Hall.

Respectfully submitted,

Priscilla Smith